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Metropolitan King County Council
Growth Management and Unincorporated Areas Committee

Staff Report

	Agenda Item:
	4
	Name:
	Lauren Smith

	Proposed Motion:
	2002-0291
	Date:
	July 16, 2002


SUBJECT:

A motion relating to planning; directing the King County Executive to study the potential for the short subdivision of lands in the rural areas of King County and to identify policy and code barriers preventing the fair treatment of rural residents.

BACKGROUND:

During recent council deliberations on a new Transportation Concurrency Map, part of the discussion centered on whether to allow an exemption from concurrency standards for short subdivisions in the rural area (short subdivisions in the urban area currently enjoy such an exemption).  Public testimony revealed a constituency of small property owners that felt its livelihood was threatened by the inability to subdivide their land (and thus gain financial benefit and/or allow family members to build on the land to care for an elderly or failing relative).  

In the course of these discussions, the King County Prosecuting Attorney’s Office was asked if such an exemption would be constitutional.  A representative of the PAO indicated that if the council provided a rationale basis for such relief, it might pass constitutional muster.

Debate on this issue also raised the question as to the number of vacant, “buildable” rural lots that could be subdivided after existing constraints were taken into consideration.  It was pointed out that only after discovering the number of lots that could be impacted by creating an exemption for rural short plats could the council reconsider the issue.  

SUMMARY:

Proposed Motion 2002-0291 directs the King County Executive to accomplish the following by December 31, 2002:

1. Prepare a study on the potential for creation of additional lots in the rural area;
· based upon the number of ten-acre or larger lots in the rural area with sufficient area to allow further subdivision consistent with zoning; and  
· factoring in any known constraints that would affect the potential for subdivision, such as lot configuration, sensitive areas, lack of sewer or public water, designation as permanent open space, or being under public ownership.
2. Prepare a study to identify current policies and text in the KCCP that are barriers to providing relief for certain targeted populations of county residents and to prepare revisions to those barriers that would pass constitutional muster.  This study would be prepared in consultation with the King County Prosecuting Attorney’s Office.
ATTACHMENTS:
1. Proposed Motion 2002-0291.
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